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                                   Personal Care Attendant Quality

Home Care Workforce Council
600 Washington Street, 6th Floor

Boston, MA  02111 

Personal Care Attendant Quality Home Care Workforce Council

One Ashburton Place

Boston, MA 02108

Council Meeting

	Minutes
	February 8, 2011
	2:00 P.M.
	21st floor, 1 Ashburton Place 

	 

	coUNCIL

 members in attendance
	Jean McGuire, Liz Casey, Tony Williams, Jennifer James Price, Denise Harvey (Paul Spooner, Joe Bellil and Joe Tringali participated by telephone conferencing)

	Council members not in attendance
	

	 Staff attending
	Jack Boesen, Michelle Byrd

	 chair
	Jean McGuire

	Note taker
	Michelle Byrd

	agenda setting
	No issues were added to previously-issued agenda

	
	
	
	
	


Jean McGuire called the meeting to order at 2:06 p.m.  Along with the Council members in attendance, Paul Spooner, Joe Bellil and Joe Tringali participated in the meeting via telephone conferencing.  Jean informed the council that a quorum is met for purposes of voting on any issues, however, council members not in attendance would not have their votes included in the official record. 
1. Council organizational matters
Review and Approval of Meeting Minutes

Denise Harvey made a motion to approve both the general session and executive minutes from December.  Liz Casey seconded and the motion passed unanimously. 
Performance Review Report

Jack Boesen provided council members with copies of the report submitted in January.  The report centered on consumer satisfaction with the PCA program and included Mass Health data, findings from the Council’s PCA survey as well as from consumer focus groups.  
Connecticut
Liz Casey reported on her communications with advocates in Connecticut regarding their interests in establishing an agency similar to the PCA workforce council.
DPH – Crises Standards of Care

Jack Boesen provided council members with information on upcoming regional public forums proposed by DPH, designed to guide medical decision-making during disasters and pandemics when demand for care may temporarily exceed the systems capacity to provide it.  
Council Work Plan

Jack informed council members he would prepare a draft of a new work plan.  It will be available for discussion at the next council meeting.  Jack encouraged council members to contact him with any recommendations they may have.
2.  PCA Recruitment & Training
Update on the PCA referral directory

Jack Boesen updated council members on referral directory activities including three webinars designed to provide additional training to disability agency personnel on upgrades to the online directory.  The dates of the upcoming webinars are February 22, April 12 and June 14.
The council is in the process of printing new brochures and directory tip cards reflecting changes in the directory.  Since the offering of a one-year subscription on the directory site, 345 consumers have subscribed.
PHCAST grant 
Jean McGuire informed council members that the first statewide advisory committee meeting for the PHCAST grant recently took place. Council member, Liz Casey is a member of the committee.  Jean reported that Catherine Hardaway, Executive Director of Central Boston Elder Services, expressed the need for identifying the role consumers may play in the process of worker training and development of core competencies.
Money follows the person grant

The grant will provide 2,500 persons with disabilities the opportunity to transition from nursing home facilities to supported community living.  Areas of improvement investigated include facilitation of the MassHealth prior approval process as well as increased case management support for consumers during their first year of transition. 
Peer4Peer Grant
Jack Boesen provided council members with an abstract of the grant for review and discussion as well as a copy of the commitment letter supporting efforts to develop a curriculum for individuals with disabilities interested in becoming personal assistance service (PAS) workers.
3. PCA program developments
No agenda items were included for discussion
4. Labor matters
Collective bargaining update
Jack Boesen informed the council the initial bargaining session was rescheduled.  It will take place on February 23rd.  1199SEIU Healthcare Workers East has asked the council for a written proposal prior to the first meeting.  
5. Council Budget matters
FY11 Council budget and expense report
Joe Bellil reviewed the latest report with council members which shows spending on-track for the year.  Jack Boesen expects administrative expenses to be under spent so he has requested a transfer of funds to support the work of the directory. 

FY12 budget

Jack Boesen reported that the FY12 budget total is the same as FY11.  Funding for the directory remains in the consolidated IT budget.  Jack has submitted a request that funding for directory maintenance be transferred to the Council’s operating budget.
With no other general meeting agenda items open for discussion, Jean McGuire asked the council to move to Executive Session to discuss preparation for upcoming collective bargaining. Tony Williams made the motion and Liz Casey seconded it.  The motion passed after the following roll-call vote: 


Jean McGuire – yes


Jennifer James Price - yes


Liz Casey - yes

Denise Harvey - yes

Tony Williams - yes 

The general meeting adjourned at 2:55 p.m.

The council came out of executive session and a motion made to adjourn the general session at 3:37 p.m.    
Respectfully submitted,

Michelle Byrd
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